
Project Update: September 2010 
 
3rd September 2010 
The group of 15 students from Baan Phukaothong School visited our RSG-Mangrove Terrace. 
They have shared and learned in the benefit of the mangrove eco system. They will conserve 
the biodiversity especially for their own next generations to come.  

 
 
15th September 2010 
Mr. Phanuwachr Phatthadhol, the director of Kamphuan Community Learning Center visited the 
Mangrove Development Station of Kloong, Chantaburi Province in a coast on Gulf of Thailand. This 
meeting aimed to exchange and share in the mangrove knowledge. Mr. Boonyarit Jitraksa, an 
expertise in local mangrove habitat of Kloong site had presented his work that used to make our 
highness Royal Princess Sirindhorn impressed. It is a very good opportunity to establish the network 
among us and he agreed to be one of our advisors of our RSG-programme. 
 

 
 
26th September 2010 
The group of 30 students from Musbahusdean School participated in learning our RSG-project at 
the nursery. They were very excited in our Living Laboratory and the benefit of the Mangrove 
forest. They were enjoyed replanting the Mangrove species at Prapas beach. They found this 
program is useful and interesting. We all hands in hands prayed for the good things after this 
meaningful activity. 

 
 



 
29th September 2010 
These were a group of 20 members from the women and their relatives who had been affected by 
the HIV disease. They were the special guests who visited our RSG-Mangrove Terrace. If we see our 
self-worthiness, we also can see the Mangrove benefits. This is the equilibrium in human, 
community and environment which we live. 
 

 
 
Please find more details in   http://mangrover1.multiply.com/      
 


